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Our Ref: MGLA120620-4598 

 
8 July 2020 

 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the Greater London Authority (GLA) received 
on 12 June 2020. Your request has been considered under the Freedom of Information Act 
2000.  
 
You requested:   
 

Dear Mr Khan,  
 
I am writing in relation to a tweet you sent at 7.01am on 12 June 2020. You suggested 
an unsafe presence of ‘extreme far right groups’ in London, leading to a decision that 
vital BLM protests should be suspended due to a risk of disorder.  
 
I hereby request, under the Freedom of Information Act, that your office supply me with 
any reports, information and file notes relating to the decision being made or any other 
relevant materials to substantiate your claim that there is a high risk of disorder.  
 

 
Our response to your request is below: 
 
The GLA did not locate any information as requested within the scope of your request.  
 
The threat and or risk of disorder was evident from videos and other material that was being 
openly shared on social media at the time. 
 

If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA120620-4598. 

 
Yours sincerely  
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  




